Dear parents/carers,

Welcome back to school for the Spring Term 2023 – I hope everyone has had great couple of weeks off! 

Our topic for this term is Emergency Services. Please have a look at the topic web document to see what the children will be learning. As ever, your support at home with all of the work is very much appreciated. The ‘Home Learning’ section the Horse Chestnuts webpage tells you where we would most like you to support your children. Please ask if you would like additional information or support.

The timetable for this term remains broadly the same as previous terms – so no changes to days for spellings being set/checked (from week 2), Forest Schools (Tuesday) and PE (Friday). The one notable change is that the children will be going swimming on Wednesday afternoons from 18th January (I will send a separate letter regarding this, and there will just be the usual PE lesson on Wednesday 11th January instead of swimming).

Just a couple of ‘everyday reminders’:
· Please ensure children have a warm coat everyday. We do try to get outside daily for playing, exercising and learning opportunities.
· Please ensure reading books and reading records are in school daily. We try to listen to as many children read as we can everyday, talk about the books, and change books and reading levels accordingly (again, please ask me if you have any questions).

Kind regards,


Mr Tupman

